
OMB Control No. 0704-0214

217.7004 Solicitation and award.

(a) Solicitations shall include a request for offerors to state 
prices—

(1) For the new items being acquired without any exchange; and

(2) For the new items with the exchange (trade-in allowance) for 
the exchange property listed.

(b) The contracting officer is not obligated to award on an 
exchange basis. If the lowest evaluated offer is an offer for the
new items without any exchange, the contracting officer may award
on that basis and forgo the exchange.

(c) Exchanges may be made only with the successful offeror. When 
the successful offer includes an exchange, award one contract for
both the acquisition of the new property and the trade-in of the 
exchange property. The only exception is when the items must be 
acquired against a mandatory Federal supply schedule contract, in
which case, award a separate contract for the exchange.

217.7404-3 Definitization schedule.

(a) UCAs shall contain definitization schedules that provide for 
definitization by the earlier of—

(1) The date that is 180 days after issuance of the action (this 
date may be extended but may not exceed the date that is 180 days
after the contractor submits a qualifying proposal); or

(2) The date on which the amount of funds obligated under the 
contract action is equal to more than 50 percent of the not-to-
exceed price.

(b) Submission of a qualifying proposal in accordance with the 
definitization schedule is a material element of the contract. If
the contractor does not submit a timely qualifying proposal, the 
contacting officer may suspend or reduce progress payments under 
FAR 32.503-6, or take other appropriate action.

217.7505 Limitations on price increases.
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This section provides implementing guidance for Section 1215 of 
Pub. L. 98-94 (10 U.S.C. 2452 note).

(a) The contracting officer shall not award, on a sole source 
basis, a contract for any centrally managed replenishment part 
when the price of the part has increased by 25 percent or more 
over the most recent 12-month period.

(1) Before computing the percentage difference between the 
current price and the prior price, adjust for quantity, 
escalation, and other factors necessary to achieve comparability.

(2) Departments and agencies may specify an alternate percentage 
or percentages for contracts at or below the simplified 
acquisition threshold.

(b) The contracting officer may award a contract for a part, the 
price of which exceeds the limitation in paragraph (a) of this 
section, if the contracting officer certifies in writing to the 
head of the contracting activity before award that—

(1) The contracting officer has evaluated the price of the part 
and concluded that the price increase is fair and reasonable; or

(2) The national security interests of the United States require 
purchase of the part despite the price increase.

(c) The fact that a particular price has not exceeded the 
limitation in paragraph (a) of this section does not relieve the 
contracting officer of the responsibility for obtaining a fair 
and reasonable price.

(d) Contracting officers may include a provision in sole source 
solicitations requiring that the offeror supply with its 
proposal, price and quantity data on any government orders for 
the replenishment part issued within the most recent 12 months.

========================================

252.217-7012 Liability and Insurance.

As prescribed in 217.7104(a), use the following clause:

LIABILITY AND INSURANCE (AUG 2003)

(a) The Contractor shall exercise its best efforts to prevent 
accidents, injury, or damage to all employees, persons, and 
property, in and about the work, and to the vessel or part of the
vessel upon which work is done.

(b) Loss or damage to the vessel, materials, or equipment.
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(1) Unless otherwise directed or approved in writing by the 
Contracting Officer, the Contractor shall not carry insurance 
against any form of loss or damage to the vessel(s) or to the 
materials or equipment to which the Government has title or which
have been furnished by the Government for installation by the 
Contractor. The Government assumes the risks of loss of and 
damage to that property.

(2) The Government does not assume any risk with respect to loss 
or damage compensated for by insurance or otherwise or resulting 
from risks with respect to which the Contractor has failed to 
maintain insurance, if available, as required or approved by the 
Contracting Officer.

(3) The Government does not assume risk of and will not pay for 
any costs of the following:

(i) Inspection, repair, replacement, or renewal of any defects in
the vessel(s) or material and equipment due to—

(A) Defective workmanship performed by the Contractor or its 
subcontractors;

(B) Defective materials or equipment furnished by the Contractor 
or its subcontracts; or

(C) Workmanship, materials, or equipment which do not conform to 
the requirements of the contract, whether or not the defect is 
latent or whether or not the nonconformance is the result of 
negligence.

(ii) Loss, damage, liability, or expense caused by, resulting 
from, or incurred as a consequence of any delay or disruption, 
willful misconduct or lack of good faith by the Contractor or any
of its representatives that have supervision or direction of—

(A) All or substantially all of the Contractor's business; or

(B) All or substantially all of the Contractor's operation at any
one plant.

(4) As to any risk that is assumed by the Government, the 
Government shall be subrogated to any claim, demand or cause of 
action against third parties that exists in favor of the 
Contractor. If required by the Contracting Officer, the 
Contractor shall execute a formal assignment or transfer of the 
claim, demand, or cause of action.

(5) No party other than the Contractor shall have any right to 
proceed directly against the Government or join the Government as
a co-defendant in any action.
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(6) Notwithstanding the foregoing, the Contractor shall bear the 
first $50,000 of loss or damage from each occurrence or incident,
the risk of which the Government would have assumed under the 
provisions of this paragraph (b).

(c) Indemnification. The Contractor indemnifies the Government 
and the vessel and its owners against all claims, demands, or 
causes of action to which the Government, the vessel or its 
owner(s) might be subject as a result of damage or injury 
(including death) to the property or person of anyone other than 
the Government or its employees, or the vessel or its owner, 
arising in whole or in part from the negligence or other wrongful
act of the Contractor or its agents or employees, or any 
subcontractor, or its agents or employees.

(1) The Contractor's obligation to indemnify under this paragraph
shall not exceed the sum of $300,000 as a consequence of any 
single occurrence with respect to any one vessel.

(2) The indemnity includes, without limitation, suits, actions, 
claims, costs, or demands of any kind, resulting from death, 
personal injury, or property damage occurring during the period 
of performance of work on the vessel or within 90 days after 
redelivery of the vessel. For any claim, etc., made after 90 
days, the rights of the parties shall be as determined by other 
provisions of this agreement and by law. The indemnity does apply
to death occurring after 90 days where the injury was received 
during the period covered by the indemnity.

(d) Insurance.

(1) The Contractor shall, at its own expense, obtain and maintain
the following insurance—

(i) Casualty, accident, and liability insurance, as approved by 
the Contracting Officer, insuring the performance of its 
obligations under paragraph (c) of this clause.

(ii) Workers Compensation Insurance (or its equivalent) covering 
the employees engaged on the work.

(2) The Contractor shall ensure that all subcontractors engaged 
on the work obtain and maintain the insurance required in 
paragraph (d)(1) of this clause.

(3) Upon request of the Contracting Officer, the Contractor shall
provide evidence of the insurance required by paragraph (d) of 
this clause.

(e) The Contractor shall not make any allowance in the job order 
price for the inclusion of any premium expense or charge for any 
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reserve made on account of self-insurance for coverage against 
any risk assumed by the Government under this clause.

(f) The Contractor shall give the Contracting Officer written 
notice as soon as practicable after the occurrence of a loss or 
damage for which the Government has assumed the risk.

(1) The notice shall contain full details of the loss or damage.

(2) If a claim or suit is later filed against the Contractor as a
result of the event, the Contractor shall immediately deliver to 
the Government every demand, notice, summons, or other process 
received by the Contractor or its employees or representatives.

(3) The Contractor shall cooperate with the Government and, upon 
request, shall assist in effecting settlements, securing and 
giving evidence, obtaining the attendance of witnesses, and in 
the conduct of suits. The Government shall reimburse the 
Contractor for expenses incurred in this effort, other than the 
cost of maintaining the Contractor's usual organization.

(4) The Contractor shall not, except at its own expense, 
voluntarily make any payment, assume any obligation, or incur any
expense other than what would be imperative for the protection of
the vessel(s) at the time of the event.

(g) In the event or loss of or damage to any vessel(s), material,
or equipment which may result in a claim against the Government 
under the insurance provisions of this contract, the Contractor 
shall promptly notify the Contracting Officer of the loss or 
damage. The Contracting Officer may, without prejudice to any 
other right of the Government, either—

(1) Order the Contractor to proceed with replacement or repair, 
in which event the Contractor shall effect the replacement or 
repair;

(i) The Contractor shall submit to the Contracting Officer a 
request for reimbursement of the cost of the replacement or 
repair together with whatever supporting documentation the 
Contracting Officer may reasonably require, and shall identify 
the request as being submitted under the Insurance clause of the 
agreement.

(ii) If the Government determines that the risk of the loss or 
damage is within the scope of the risks assumed by the Government
under this clause, the Government will reimburse the Contractor 
for the reasonable, allowable cost of the replacement or repair, 
plus a reasonable profit (if the work or replacement or repair 
was performed by the Contractor) less the deductible amount 
specified in paragraph (b) of this clause.
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(iii) Payments by the Government to the Contractor under this 
clause are outside the scope of and shall not affect the pricing 
structure of the contract, and are additional to the compensation
otherwise payable to the Contractor under this contract; or

(2) In the event the Contracting Officer decides that the loss or
damage shall not be replaced or repaired, the Contracting Officer
shall—

(i) Modify the contract appropriately, consistent with the 
reduced requirements reflected by the unreplaced or unrepaired 
loss or damage; or

(ii) Terminate the repair of any part or all of the vessel(s) 
under the Termination for Convenience of the Government clause of
this agreement.

(End of clause)
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252.217-7026 Identification of Sources of Supply.

As prescribed in 217.7303, use the following provision:

IDENTIFICATION OF SOURCES OF SUPPLY (NOV 1995)

(a) The Government is required under 10 U.S.C. 2384 to obtain 
certain information on the actual manufacturer or sources of 
supplies it acquires.

(b) The apparently successful Offeror agrees to complete and 
submit the following table before award:

TABLE

National Commercial Source of Supply Actual

Line Stock Item Company Address Part No. Mfg?

Items Number (Y or N)

(1) (2) (3) (4) (4) (5) (6)

______ ________ __________ ________
_

_______ ________ _______

(1) List each deliverable item of supply and item of technical
data.

(2) If there is no national stock number, list “none.”

(3) Use “Y” if the item is a commercial item; otherwise use 
“N.” If “Y” is listed, the Offeror need not complete the 
remaining columns in the table.

(4) For items of supply, list all sources. For technical data,
list the source.

(5) For items of supply, list each source's part number for 
the item.

(6) Use “Y” if the source of supply is the actual 
manufacturer; “N” if it is not; and “U” if unknown. 

(End of provision)
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252.217-7028 Over and Above Work.

As prescribed in 217.7702, use a clause substantially as follows:

OVER AND ABOVE WORK (DEC 1991)

(a) Definitions. As used in this clause—

(1) “Over and above work” means work discovered during the course
of performing overhaul, maintenance, and repair efforts that is—

(i) Within the general scope of the contract;

(ii) Not covered by the line item(s) for the basic work under the
contract; and

(iii) Necessary in order to satisfactorily complete the contract.

(2) “Work request” means a document prepared by the Contractor 
which describes over and above work being proposed.

(b) The Contractor and Administrative Contracting Officer shall 
mutually agree to procedures for Government administration and 
Contractor performance of over and above work requests. If the 
parties cannot agree upon the procedures, the Administrative 
Contracting Officer has the unilateral right to direct the over 
and above work procedures to be followed. These procedures shall,
as a minimum, cover—

(1) The format, content, and submission of work requests by the 
Contractor. Work requests shall contain data on the type of 
discrepancy disclosed, the specific location of the discrepancy, 
and the estimated labor hours and material required to correct 
the discrepancy. Data shall be sufficient to satisfy contract 
requirements and obtain the authorization of the Contracting 
Officer to perform the proposed work;

(2) Government review, verification, and authorization of the 
work; and

(3) Proposal pricing, submission, negotiation, and 
definitization.

(c) Upon discovery of the need for over and above work, the 
Contractor shall prepare and furnish to the Government a work 
request in accordance with the agreed-to procedures.

(d) The Government shall—

(1) Promptly review the work request;

(2) Verify that the proposed work is required and not covered 
under the basic contract line item(s);
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(3) Verify that the proposed corrective action is appropriate; 
and

(4) Authorize over and above work as necessary.

(e) The Contractor shall promptly submit to the Contracting 
Officer, a proposal for the over and above work. The Government 
and Contractor will then negotiate a settlement for the over and 
above work. Contract modifications will be executed to definitize
all over and above work.

(f) Failure to agree on the price of over and above work shall be
a dispute within the meaning of the Disputes clause of this 
contract.

(End of clause)
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